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Date: 23 November 2017  
 
 

 
Dear Mr Raasch 
 
We need more information about your application  

Application reference: PAN-002086 
Operator: Mr Harry W Williams-Wynn 

Facility: Cinders Farm, Cinders, Ruabon, Wrexham, LL13 6HL 
 
Thank you for your application received on 10 November 2017. Unfortunately we need more 
information from you before we can continue working on it.  
 
Please can you provide a site plan showing the location and boundary of the facility. The 
drainage plan supplied does have a green line showing the boundary, but we are unable to 
tell the exact location of the site and its local surroundings. In addition the plan supplied does 
not show any of the emissions to air from the roof vans of biomass boilers etc.   
 
If you email or write to us please quote the application reference PAN-002086 on any 
correspondence and send it to the relevant address below.  If you have any questions 
please phone me on 03000 65 3031 or email jacqui.collier@naturalresourceswales.gov.uk     
 
Please reply within 10 working days from the date of this email. If we don’t hear from you we 
must return your application and fee. 
 
When we receive the missing items we’ll continue to check the details in your application. If 
there’s enough there for us to begin the process of deciding whether or not we can grant 
your application we say the application is ‘duly made’ and we’ll let you know this by letter. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Jacqui Collier 
Permitting Officer – Installations 
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